Fairgrove Township March 2016

The March meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on March 21, 2016 at 7;45 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Also present were Zoning administer Bruce Turner, Township policeman Mike Scarbrough and interested citizen Lovell Coleman.   Cemetery Sexton Foster and Township Assessor Deb Young were absent.
The minutes from the February meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and Aeder supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The Board received a letter from the Road Commission informing us of the transfer of Sheridan Rd. bonding to Ben Grady, from Fairgrove Rd. south to his farm.  This was first bonded in 1982 and again in 1998.  It needs some work at this time.

Kerkau Company from Reese have given a cost of $1,000.00 for the cutting, chipping,
and spraying of the stumps along ¼ mile of Fenner Rd., north of Van Geisen Rd.  Aeder moved to accept this proposal, McQuillan supported.  After much discussion, this motion was approved.  Aeder will contact the road commission with our decision.

McQuillan moved and Goodchild supported to introduce the Emergency Response Ordinance, 2016-02, to cover the cost of fire and emergency runs.  Approved.  The ordinance will be adopted at a later date.

The Fire Insurance holding program has been accepted and we will be covered on April 3, 2016.  We have opened an account at Thumb National for this purpose.

Lovell Coleman was present to bring our attention to the Jim Smith property on Ringle Rd.  He has several old vehicles on his property and Mr. Coleman feels they need to be removed due to our Junk Car Ordinance.  Aeder and Policeman Scarbrough will meet with Mr. Smith in the near future.
Day moved and Hadeway supported to purchase 10 chairs, a new board table and a floor protector for an approximate cost of $2500.00.  This was approved.  Aeder will order the furniture when he returns from vacation. 
McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to order a new Country Clipper lawnmower for the Cemetery from Kirk’s Supply, at a cost of $8,002.02.  This new mower should be here in a couple weeks.  At this time we will hold onto the old Toro mower.  Approved.
The police report was presented for approval.  The Village of Akron has received the Grant for a new Ford SUV.  The grant is for $17,000.00.  This will help with the cost of the new car,   He also informed us of a new Smart 911 system coming to the county.

We accepted the Cemetery report.  It was noted we may need to do some tiling along the road, on the west end of the cemetery, north side, along the road near the garage.  We will get some information on that for a later meeting.

There was one Zoning permit: #0980, Dale Campbell, Sec. 36, Gilford Rd. a 40x60 pole building.  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to approve as written.  Approved.

The Akron Fire Department contract, for fire protection, was presented for approval.  It is a little higher this year, but the department is leasing new air packs so we feel this is why there is an increase. Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to approve.  Approved.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to continue are contract with Drew Stark for maintaining our Web page at a cost of $100.00 per year.  Approved.

A contract for updating our Zoning was received from Spicer.  McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to approve this contract.  The cost will be $14,900.00 for a complete update.  Our last zoning update was in 1992.  Approved.

Goodchild moved and McQuillan supported to approve the Resolution to adopt the new Master Plan the November 9, 2015 Public Hearing. 

Day    yes

Hadeway   yes

McQuillan  yes

Aeder  yes

Goodchild  yes

Goodchild moved and McQuillan supported to amend the 2015-2016 proposed budget by $6,642.00.  We were over the budget in the following funds:
*Township Office,   $3673.00,  we had extra legal fees from the wind issues

*Treasurer,   $917.52,   over from County work

*Dues and Classes:  $2,048.79, over due to Hadeway Pension payment, in and out, from Burnham and Flower.  The amount of $6,642.00 will be taken from other funds.  Approved.

McQuillan gave the financial report.  Tax season is over, all went well, we will get an appointment for our Audit later in the spring.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved. 

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve the bills as presented.  Approved:

AT&T                              117.79

Keith Aeder                     616.67

John McQuillan               607.73

Karen Goodchild             650.00

Dennis Hadeway             120.06

Mike Day                          69.26

Bruce Turner                     69.26

Deb Young                    1,257.00

Doug Foster                   1,400.00

Diva Disposal                5,887.70

Tuscola County                 376.63

Thumb Office Supply         44.27

Kay Eurich                         165.00

Diane Spencer                    165.00

Karen Adams                     165.00

Joy Lupton                         185.00

Karen Goodchild               185.00

Tuscola County Treas.       944.85

Kirk’s Supply                     120.49

John McQuillan                 497.66

Tuscola County Adver       385.00

Fairgrove Oik Co.                  4.70

Doug Foster                        862.15

Consumers Energy             111.67

DTE Energy                       143.66

Curtis Bublitz                     240.11

Eric Russell                        240.11

Ellis Day                             221.64

Karen Goodchild                240.11

Keith Aeder                         ( 6.93)
Karen Goodchild                102.96

Keith Aeder                       (101.59)
AT&T                                   42.00

CFocus                                  80.00

DTE                                      15.83
Hearing no other business, Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 10;30 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk 

